
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 
NATIONAL PARK SERVICE  

  
Notice of Realty Action – Proposed Revision of Park Boundary, City of Rocks National 
Reserve 
 
Pursuant to the authority found in the Land and Water Conservation Fund Act of 1967, 
78 Stat. 897, as amended, 54 United States Code (U.S.C.) Section 100506(c), notice is 
hereby given that the National Park Service (NPS) intends to revise the boundary of City 
of Rocks National Reserve (Reserve) in Cassia County, Idaho, to include the following 
additional property: 
 

Real property totaling 105.08 acres (100 acres of ownership and 5.08 acres of 
access easements) within a portion of Cassia County Real Property Tax Numbers 
RP15S24E190000 and RP15S24E1800600 as depicted on the map titled, “City of 
Rocks National Reserve, Proposed Acquisition Tracts 101-13, 101-14, and 101-
15,” prepared by the NPS.  
 
This map is available on the NPS’s Planning, Environment and Public Comment 
(PEPC) site at https://parkplanning.nps.gov/CIRO_Expansion. You may also 
request a copy of the map by emailing pwr_realty_officer@nps.gov or 
CIRO_Superintendent@nps.gov. 

 
The proposed expansion area is adjacent to the northeastern portion of the Reserve. The 
proposed revision will allow the NPS to acquire the land necessary to provide public 
access to Graham Creek Canyon and increased recreational opportunities in the area. 
 
You may submit comments by April 6, 2022, in one of three ways: 
 

1) By mail (postmarked by April 6, 2022): 

National Park Service 
Interior Regions 8, 9, 10, and 12 
Land Resources Program Center 
168 South Jackson Street, 2nd Floor 
Seattle, WA 98104  

 
-or- 
 
Superintendent 
City of Rocks National Reserve 
P.O. Box 169 
Almo, ID 83312 
 

2) By email:  pwr_realty_officer@nps.gov or CIRO_Superintendent@nps.gov.   



 
3) Online: https://parkplanning.nps.gov/CIRO_Expansion. Click on “Comment 

Now.”  
 
Important note: Before including your address, phone number, or other personal 
identifying information, please be aware that your entire comment, including your name, 
phone number, address, and any other personal information included in your comment, 
may be made public. 
 
The action to proceed with the boundary revision will become the final determination of 
the Department of the Interior, in the absence of any subsequent action to modify or 
vacate the proposal. 
 
   
 
 
 
Signed: Truda Stella   

 Realty Officer, Land Resources Program Center 
 Interior Regions 8, 9, 10, and 12 
   
 

 
For publication in the Times-News (Magic Valley) on February 20, 27, and March 6, 
2022. 
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